
 

 

 

 

 

TO:  Community & Economic Development Committee (CEDC) 

FROM: Monica Klaeser, Deputy Director 

DATE:  June 15, 2015  

RE:  Approval of Verizon Wireless Plan for 2800 E. College Avenue per Deed 

Restrictions 

 

 

Ton80 Realty Services, on behalf of Verizon Wireless Personal Communications, is requesting 

approval of their proposed plan to install antennas and an equipment shelter at 2800 E. College 

Avenue, which is part of the Woodward Communication property.  Per the 1978 deed granted by the 

City of Appleton to Telegraph-Herald, Inc., the property is subject to plan approval by the 

Commerce and Industrial Development Committee (known today as the Community & Economic 

Development Committee).   

 

A complete copy of this request, along with the plan and deed, is attached for your consideration.  

This plan has been reviewed and approved for Site Plan as well as a building permit.   

 

  

Staff Recommendation: 

 

The Community & Economic Development Committee approve the Verizon Wireless Personal 

Communications Plan as submitted on June 11, 2015 for 2800 E. College Avenue, Appleton.   

 

M E M O R A N D U M 

 

 
“…meeting community needs…enhancing quality of life.” 


